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CALENDAR
EVENTS

Oktoberfest and 
Holiday Party 
are cancelled

GENERAL MEETINGS
January 14

GARAGE SALE 
WEEKENDS

 Dec. 5/6

MISSION STATEMENT

The Washington Square Neigh-
borhood Association is an organi-
zation working to foster a sense 
of community by promoting 
public awareness, developing an 
appreciation of the historical sig-
nificance of our homes, bridging 
the cultural generational and eco-
nomic diversity of our residents 
and bringing  about communica-
tion between the community, 
local businesses and city officials.

Autumn 2020
Alan Anderson Award

1302 Baker Street 
Ellen and Francis Isais

This home and yard are BEAUTIFUL!  The next time you go for a walk, stop and notice how peaceful this well main-
tained property is.  Finding this house was obviously kismet.  Ellen and Francis did an exercise with their realtor about 
what their “Dream Home” would be like. Without showing each other the answers until the end, both of their lists had 
“unique”, “historic”, and a “big yard”. Their realtor mentioned there was a house coming on the	 market the next day 

A Word from Keren Clark 
WSNA PRESIDENT                       

Real Neighbors. Real Neighborhoo∂.Real Neighbors. Real Neighborhoo∂.

Dear Neighbors,
As we continue to slog through the COVID-19 pandem-
ic, many of us find ourselves struggling with anxiety 
and depression. Even those of us who are faring toler-
ably well are likely dealing with sporadic on-going low 
levels of anxiety, sadness and depression. 
It is important for all of us to remember how normal 
it is to not feel “normal”. We are all grieving. If we 
are not grieving the loss of a loved one to the corona 
virus, we are all grieving the loss of life as we knew it 
before March 13th.  
As a licensed and practicing psychotherapist, I am see-
ing the impact of the relentlessness of the conditions 
being created by the Covid-19 pandemic on my clients 
as well as on myself. 
•	 I thought it might be useful in this particular President’s letter to remind you of 

some of the impacts that a crisis time, such as the one we are currently living 
through, can have.

•	 Profound sadness, loneliness, emptiness, sporadic crying spells
•	 Fear about getting sick (for yourself or your loved ones)
•	 Insomnia or excessive sleeping
•	 Change in eating behaviors (eating less or more)
•	 Difficulty being with others
•	 Difficulty concentrating and retaining information; forgetfulness
•	 Short temper, irritability, or annoyance at others
•	 If you have lost a loved one you might experience: anger that the death oc-

HappyHappy

Halloween!Halloween!



Green Strip Maintenance
Maintenance of parkways, including, watering, mowng grass, trimming plants and weed removal is the responsibility of the property owner 
(except for City street trees). A parkway is the area between the curb and sidewalk and is a long planting strip sometimes referred to as 
sidewalk strip or parking strip. The parkway must be kept in a clean and neat condition and free from objectionable matter such as over-
grown grass, weeds or obstacles, which may pose a hazard. In many areas of the City, the parkway is a City-owned right-of-way; however, 
the maintenance is still the responsibility of the property owner.

The Washington Square Neighborhood Newsletter is published quarterly by the Washington Square Neighborhood Association. WSNA is a non-profit 
mutual benefit community association established in 1985. Washington Square is an officially recognized neighborhood by the city of Santa Ana, 
California. The volunteer Newsletter Committee is looking for neighbors who want to contribute!  If you have suggestions or story ideas, or know 
InDesign and want to help with layout, you can email us at newsletter@washington-square.org

      ©2020 Washington Square Neighborhood Association

Washington Square UPDATES FUN will happen again, 

soon!!  We HOPE!!
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City of Santa Ana NEWS
Grants of up to $10,000 for Businesses Affected by COVID-19 
The Santa Ana CARES pandemic assistance program provides a variety of grants to help local businesses affected by COVID-19.

•	 The COVID-19 Small Business Incentive Program provides up to $5,000 for Santa Ana businesses with 5 or fewer employees, includ-
ing the owners. 

•	 The Small Business and Non-Profit Grant provides up to $10,000 for Santa Ana businesses and non-profit organizations.
•	 The Santa Ana Restaurant & Bar Relief Grant provides up to $10,000 for Santa Ana businesses with 10 or fewer employees.

Learn more at www.santa-ana.org/CARES.

Child Care Assistance Grants Available for Santa Ana Workers 
Child Care Assistance grants are now available for Santa Ana residents who have been financially impacted by COVID-19 and require assis-
tance to pay their child care costs to stay on the job or get back to work. The grant provides up to $1,000.To qualify, you must be a Santa Ana 
resident who requires child care to stay on the job or to get back to work AND 
• Has become unemployed OR• Family income has been reduced OR• Is an essential worker 
Learn more at www.santa-ana.org/CARES.

The Santa Ana Public Library
Newhope Branch Library is excited to begin offering curbside pickup, along with phone based reference and check-out. These services will 
be offered 10 am – 6 pm, Monday through Friday. 
Although the Santa Ana Public Libraries are currently closed due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Newhope Library has been busy receiving a 
variety of great upgrades and improvements that youth and residents of all ages will be sure to enjoy. These upgrades include an improved 
collection with age appropriate content for children and young adults, and a media lab featuring cutting edge technology for youth activi-
ties and STREAM (science, technology, reading, engineering, art, mathematics) based programming.
Visit the Library’s website at https://www.santa-ana.org/library/ for more informatiom.

Santa Ana Zoo Reopens 
The Santa Ana Zoo has reopened with a modified schedule: hours are Wednesday to Sunday, 10 a.m. to 5 
p.m. (closed Monday and Tuesday and last admission is at 4 p.m.) 
During the closure, the Zoo worked on creating a safe, modified reopening experience for its guests that 
conforms with State of California guidance for the museum sector. Changes include limited capacity, clo-
sure of indoor and high-touch spaces, requirement of face coverings, and supplemental signage through-
out the zoo. 
For additional information, please visit: www.santaanazoo.org or follow the Santa Ana Zoo on social media. 

Mosquitoes in Santa Ana have West Nile Virus!
West Nile Virus (WNV) positive mosquitoes have been detected in the following Orange County cities: 
• Anaheim • Buena Park • Cypress • Fullerton • Garden Grove • Huntington Beach • Irvine  • La Habra 
• Los Alamitos • Orange • Seal Beach • Westminster 
West Nile now found in: 
• Santa Ana! 
To learn more about the West Nile virus visit: www.ocvector.org/west-nile-virus

BROWN WASTE AND GREEN WASTE COLLECTION TOGETHERBROWN WASTE AND GREEN WASTE COLLECTION TOGETHER
You may have noticed recently that the trash truck is picking up both the green waste and the brown 
waste in the same truck. Sacramento has passed a law requiring that green waste be sent to sepa-
rate compost sites, which would be an extra cost for Waste Management, and residents would be 
billed for the extra costs. Though the price was reasonable, Santa Ana city council voted not to pass it 
at this time, as they did not want to incur an added price to the residents during the COVID-19 pan-
demic. Thus, trash and green waste are going into the land fill together, which will help break down 
trash as the green waste decomposes and will reputedly help the longevity of our landfill.  Eventually, 
though, Waste Management and the City will have to follow the new ordinance and we will see the 
increase on our water bill.
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FeaturedFeatured      NEIGHBORNEIGHBOR
Gerald Carr:  Did You Know?

By Pat Lenahan

When you say astronaut, those of us of a certain age often think of names 
like Aldrin, Armstrong or Cernan.  Long time residents of Washington Square, 
however, may think of someone else: Gerald Carr. His last Washington Square 
residence was on North Louise, and his son Jeff was known to go door-to-door 
on Louise St. telling people that his father was an astronaut.

Carr was one of 19 astronauts selected by NASA in 1966.  In 1973 Carr com-
manded Skylab 4 and was the first rookie to command a space mission since 
Neil Armstrong. Carr logged more than 34.5 million miles and circled the globe 
1, 214 times during his 84 days in space. He also was a key figure in the develop-
ment of the lunar rover.

Although Gerald Carr was born in Denver, he was raised in Santa Ana which he 
considered home.   He left Santa Ana for Houston in 1966. Carr received the 
NASA Distinguished Service Medal in 1974. Many residents may know already 
that Carr Middle School is named after our neighborhood hero and astronaut, 
Gerald Carr.  

Carr died in August, 2020 at the age of 88.

curred, that your loved one “abandoned” you, at health-
care institution/practitioner, at a deity or faith institution 
as well as guilt that you have survived.

Given the isolation of physical distancing and staying at home, 
we are all vulnerable. You might consider these self-care tips:
•	 Minimize watching, reading or listening to news that 

causes you to feel anxious or distressed. Seek information 
only from trusted sources.

•	 Avoid unhelpful coping strategies and substances, such as 
tobacco, alcohol, or drugs

•	 Be careful with “what if” thoughts. Manage your worst-case scenario thinking.
•	 Engage in personal self-care activities that bring joy (e.g., phone/virtual communication with friends and fam-

ily, reading, listening to podcasts, watching comedy).
•	 Practice relaxation, meditation and self-expression via books, apps and online videos. Stay in the present. Take 

one day at a time.
•	 Utilize spiritual faith resources.
•	 Consider telehealth for mental health support.
•	 Eat sufficient and healthy food. Exercise when you can.
•	 Monitor yourself for prolonged sadness, difficulty sleeping, hopelessness.
•	 Remind yourself how you coped with past life challenges and enact those coping strategies today.
•	 Call 911 for any health emergencies or if you have thoughts of harming yourself or anyone else. 
Ever Yours,

Keren
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901 W. Civic Center 901 W. Civic Center WALL!WALL!

continued from page 1

As many of you are aware, there has 
been an ongoing issue with extreme 

noise pollution at Olive and Civic Center, 
due to a commercial property at 901 W. 

Civic Center. Susan van der Roest and 
Rita Merlo have diligently worked with 
the city to abate this issue. The result is 

evidenced by the building of a 15 foot 
noise barrier wall, completed this sum-

mer. With the further addition of sound-
proofing material on the inner wall, 

conditions should improve. Vines will be 
added for aesthetics. All in all, a huge 

improvement!

First Presbyterian 
Church Santa Ana  

600 N. Main St. 
Santa Ana, CA 92701 

714-542-7253 
www.fpcsa.com 

 
Sunday Worship: 

 

Traditional Service @ 10:00 a.m. 
 

*English service held in our main Sanctuary. 
*Spanish service held in McFarland Hall 
*Children’s Sunday School and Nursery 

available during service. 
*Worship includes hymns & praise songs 

* Communion the first Sunday of the month 
  

Join us this Sunday, 
we would love to see you!  
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What’s going on in and around DTSA?         -- By Sam PuzzoWhazzup?

Please let me know of places in Downtown Santa Ana or close by that you have enjoyed.  My email is sampuzzo@gmail.com

Covid-19 Advisory: Business operations may be affected. Due to ongoing precautionary  
measures, please contact the business directly for updated hours and availability.

in Downtown Santa Ana

Amid all our issues with the pandemic there is still a lot of activity in DTSA relating to food and the arts. The experi-
ences may be just a little bit different!

DINING:

•	 One of the big stories is the planned closure of the Playground restaurant, 
which was a notable leader in the renewal of DTSA and fine dining. The Play-
ground opened in 2011 when Chef Jason Quinn won the initial Great Food Truck 
Competition on Food TV.  A recent news article reported that the Playground 
will likely close on Dec. 31, 2021, at the end of its lease. Chef Quinn has already 
closed Playground 2.0. He is reducing his restaurants to his 1.9 (ticketed tast-
ing dinners) and Dough Exchange (fast casual takeout) concepts. The financial 
challenges of  the COVID-19 era proved too great of an obstacle to continue all 
concepts.

•	 At 4th Street Market, many restaurants have resumed sales. The much awarded (by Michelin Dining) Burritos La 
Palma on Bristol has opened a location in 4th Street Market with a different menu from the original. Also, there is 
a new Loose Leaf Boba franchise, which lists coffee, tea, a juice bar and smoothies.

ARTS:

•	 You can’t go visit the Orange County Center for Contemporary Art in-person just yet, but you can take a virtual 
360 degree tour of their current show. You can “walk” through 32 views of the gallery with superimposed 
works by artists. The works are stunning, and the experience is a trip. Check it out!

•	 DTSA Open Stage is a cannot miss music and arts event that broadcasts performances from Downtown patios 
and plazas on the last Saturday of each month! You can watch online on Facebook or Youtube. Go to facebook.

com/downtowninc/live or search DTSA Open Stage for schedules and 
past performances.

•	 Frida Cinema is offering free streaming movies and offering a drive-
in movie concept at different facilities. Go to thefridacinema.org for a 
schedule. 

•	 Join in on an online Art Walk experience at dtsaartwalk.org for links 
to Facebook or You Tube.

•	 The Orange County Center for Contemporary Art is offering online 
tours. Go to occca.org.

We are happy to see the Santa Ana Farmer’s Market is open at 3rd and Bush with hours Tuesday from 3 to 7 PM. 

Every restaurant is continuing to evolve during the pandemic, so give your favorite places a try and experiment with 
some new ones. Wear your masks, practice social distancing and stay very healthy!
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Residents' Residents' BUSINESSESBUSINESSES The Square is Going The Square is Going 
to the to the DOGSDOGS

by Pat Lenahan

Katie and Tim Burnett met several years ago while 
they both were students at Chapman Law School.  
The Burnetts have lived in Washington Square for 2.5 
years and Katie recently served on the WSNA board.

Baby Aurora is the newest addition to the Burnett 
household.  Aurora, (Rory) is five months old.  She is 
both a Mommy’s girl and a Daddy’s girl.

Tim and Katie have three dogs:  Jessie (a 9-year-old 
Australian Shepherd, Leia, a 3-year-old Husky and 
Poppy, a year-old ter-
rier mix.  They wanted 
to add a new pet and 
thought about a cat.   
While they were decid-
ing whether to wait for 
a cat to become avail-
able, there was Poppy.  

Jessie is Katie’s first 
dog.  She was told by 
the veterinarian that 
your first dog is your 
soulmate and Katie 
agrees, adding that 
Jessie seems to think 
he is more human than 
canine.  Jessie loves 
people and licking 
baby Aurora.

Leia, the husky, was 4 
months old when Katie 
and Tim rescued her 
from an abusive home.  Leia loves to run through the 
sprinkler and to “poach” avocados.  Tim is definitely 

Leia’s person.

Poppy thinks she is as big as the other two dogs de-
spite her diminutive size.

Jessie and Leia are very pro-baby and love licking 
Aurora’s cute little face. On the other hand, Poppy is 
adjusting to the newest member of the family but is 
no longer frightened by Baby Rory!

I will be compiling an updated list of service providers 
who live in our neighborhood. If you have a business or 
skill, and want to be included, please email, or call me 
with your info. During these extraordinary times, we need 
to support each other. Whether you are a restaurant 
owner, notary, plumber, landscaper, probate attorney, 
CPA, babysitter, tutor, music teacher, etc. we want to 
know. Please put “Washington 
Square” in the subject line. 

Sarah Covarrubias 
SarahCRealtor@gmail.com
714-928-1303

Accounting/Tax Prep.	 Alex Schneider	 364-5173
Arbonne Consultant	 Gloria Chavez	 280-5723
Audio-Video Production	 David Jirik 	 545-0222
Avon Representative	 Hilda Kaneko	 925-2300
Avon Representative	 Maria Guzman	 904-1973
Babysitting	 Emma Cano	 351-2105
Business Lawyer	 Ashley Bolduc	 949-852-1800
Computer Specialist	 Randy Simons	 423-0810
Consignment Store	 Tiffany Miller	 317-4591
Copywriting/Proofrding	 Michael Mello 	 948-0677
Decorative Ironwork	 Marco Coronado	 852-1363
DJ Service	 Arnie Ruiz	 287-3534
Electrical Contractor	 Andrew Nunez	 782-4740
Farmers Insurance	 Gonzalo Guzman	 669-3930
Financial Planner	 Ariel Agrazsanchez	 317-5265
Flooring, Floor Repairs	 Tuzos Flooring 	 720-7793
Graphics & Signage	 Kirsten Sketch	 721-8795
Hardwood floors	 Chris Manning	 949-678-0435
Holistic Medicine	 Renee Ascencio	 697-0644
Keys & Locksmith 	 Ivan Rivera 	 953-6720
Landscape Maintenance	 Rick Mora	 721-3897
Math Tutor Grades 7-12	 Cristina Agrazsanchez	402-7271
Mortgage Broker	 Robert Bolton	 702-498-9832
Mortgages/Loan officer	 Victor Gallardo	 697-7564
Notary Public	 Mike Silva	 317-3087
Notary/Loan Signing Agt.	Sasha Lopez	 496-7969
Origami Owl Ind. Design	 Jennifer Begen 	 606-0830
Painter	 Eric Torres	 292-4038
Personal Injury Attorney	 Moses Yneges 	 591-0661
Pet Groomer/Sitter	 Aurora Valent	 858-2768
Prayer – FREE!	 Pastor Ben	 949-295-4980
Prof. Photographer	 Ricardo Barrera	 715-1747
Realtor	 Christina Moreno	 425-2311
Realtor 	 Sarah Covarrubias	 928-1303
Stella & Dot rep	 Jennifer Rivera	 697-6025
Trombone Instructor	 Michael Briones	 401-4018
Wedding Planner	 Christin Wilson	 337-2903
Window Coverings	 Richard Wallinger	 949-285-6422
Wine Club/Skin Care	 Yolanda Valdivia	 317-4152
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Sarah Covarrubias
DRE# 00911629                                    

Building lasting client relationships
with honesty, integrity & consistency

714 928-1303
SarahCRealtor@gmail.com

www.theochomes.com

Sarah's Neighborhood Sarah's Neighborhood NEWSNEWS

Do you live in a historic home or a home with architectural significance? If so, your home may qualify for the Mills 
Act. The importance of the Mills Act is that your home will be put on the City of Santa Ana Register of Historical 
Properties, and there is an economic incentive in the form of reduced property taxes. The Mills Act was enacted 
in 1972, and the State of California says “The Mills Act is the single most important economic incentive program in 
California for the restoration and preservation of qualified historic buildings by private property owners.” Once your 
house qualifies, you will be bound by a 10-year contract with the city to preserve, maintain, and restore the property 
as a historical property.  

The 10-year contract is transferable to a new owner if you intend to sell the property. With property values going up, 
and therefore higher property taxes, this is a benefit to someone who is just purchasing the home and is looking at 
a huge property tax bill. If under the Mills Act, your property taxes are $3000, then that would be a huge saving for 
someone who is purchasing a $650,000 historical property and anticipating a $7800 (appx) tax bill.  This makes the 
home quite a bit more valuable to a buyer, and thus, as a seller, you most likely 
can sell it for more. 

The application period for this year’s consideration expired in August, but you 
can start thinking about and planning for next year. The current application fee is 
$500 for the historical registry and $2500 for the Mills Act application fee. If you 
want to consider applying, please contact me, and I will be happy to provide you 
with resources.

 

Homes for Sale			   Beds	 Baths 	 Sq. Ft.	 List/Sold price		  DOM*	 Sale Type	 	
1053 Civic Center	 Duplex		 1 & 1	 1 & 1		   $699,000 		  97	 Standard		
1501 N. Lowell	 Land				    1.34 Ac	  $4,100,000 		  37	 Standard		
817 Louise 		  Duplex		 3 & 2	 2 & 1	 2850	  $785,000 		  85	 Flip		
Homes in Escrow	 									       
1420 N. Olive			   2	 1.5	 1516	  $699,900 		  7	 Standard		
1115 N. Olive				   2	 1	 1162	  $569,900 		  24	 Shortsale		
Welcome to Our New Neighbors	 									       
1104 N. Baker			   3	 1.5	 1561	  $685,000 		  43	 Standard		
1012 N. Olive				   2	 1	 1148	  $625,000 		  11	 Standard		
1001 N. Olive		 Duplex		 1 & 1	 1 & 1	 1564	  $625,000 		  8	 Standard		

THE ABOVE SOLD STATISTICS ARE FOR THE TIME PERIOD JUNE 20, 2020 THROUGH SEPTEMBER 30, 2020								      
COMPILED FROM INFORMATION FROM THE CALIFORNIA REGIONAL MULTIPLE LISTING SERVICE 								     
AND COUNTY RECORDER’S OFFICE.								      
*DAYS ON THE MARKET
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that sounded like it would match, they went and saw it and fell in love! An offer was made immediately and they were 
lucky enough to get it. It was the only house they looked at buying!
Francis grew up in Santa Ana, went to Mater Dei and UC Irvine. He works for the County of Orange Healthcare Agency. 
Ellen grew up in Fremont, CA and graduated from the Univ. of Connecticut. She works at Easterseals Southern Califor-
nia. They met through friends eight years ago, and their first date was in DTSA, where they’ve shared a lot of special 

moments. Francis even proposed on stage at the 
Gypsy Den’s open mic night! They currently have 
no kids but do have lots of pets! They have two 
dogs, George (3-year-old German Shorthaired 
Pointer) and Sammy (13-year-old Chihuahua / 
Papillon mix) and two cats, Winnie (9-year-old 
Bengal) and Ember (1-year old Tortie). They also 
have three horses who don’t live in Washington 
Square.
All of the 1920s features that are original to the 
house are loved. It’s been upgraded a bit and they 
enjoy the blend of modern and vintage.  One of 
the reasons they wanted a big yard was to get a 
big dog. George was adopted last year and they 
are so happy to have him. One of the other big 
reasons was to have a garden. Their quarantine 
project has been building raised garden beds. 

They have harvested tomatoes, watermelon, squash, blackber-
ries, herbs, cucumbers, green beans, radishes, collard greens, 
sunflowers, and more (with varying degrees of success). They 
recently got a baby potted lemon tree and haven’t decided 
where to put it yet, and are now getting ready to switch their 
garden over for a fall/winter crop.
They love to entertain and have friends over. Their famous 
annual Christmas Brunch is the “biggest event”. Furthermore, 
they really enjoy hosting small dinner parties and game nights. 
It’s been great preparing dishes using food from their garden. 
They have focused on making the patio fun to entertain on as 
well. The patio is decorated with some cool vintage iron pea-
cock chairs, and there is a wide variety of interesting plants and 
planters. 
Why live in Washington Square?  They love the eclectic variety 
of vintage style homes, big trees, and history of the neighbor-
hood. For obvious reasons, Downtown Santa Ana is special to 
them and, wanted to live nearby. The fact that Washington 
Square is a neighborhood that feels like a community with 
events for people to get to know each other also warms their 
hearts.  People really seem to care about the neighborhood 
and each other.  This is very true and we all live in a very special 
place!



BLOCK REPRESENTATIVE BLOCK REPRESENTATIVE 
NEEDEDNEEDED

For Olive, North of WashingtonFor Olive, North of Washington
Responsibility:Responsibility:

Distribution of NewsletterDistribution of Newsletter
Please contact Tom Lutz at 714.865.2915Please contact Tom Lutz at 714.865.2915
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Area 1: Louise North of Washington
      Randy & Tracy Simons 	 (714) 423-0810
Area 2: Louise South of Washington 
      Bobi Keenan 	 953-9516
Area 3: Baker North of Washington
      Laura Ruiz 	 568-1660
Area 4: Baker South of Washington
      John McGuinness 	 836-1971
Area 5: Rosewood
      Barbara Holmes	 (619) 851-8123
Area 6: Westwood North of Washington
      Noe Vasquez	 851-6767 
Area 7:Westwood South of Washington
      Karen Blue Wevers	 (949) 295-4979
Area 8: 16th/Towner North of 15th
      Gil Melendez 	
Area 9: Towner North of Washington
      Russ Bartlett	 564-9080
Area 10: Towner South of Washington
      Ivy Poggi	 (925) 354-2214
Area 11: Freeman North of Washington
      Margaret Klase	 972-8951
Area 12: Freeman South of Washington
      Jason & Elise Athas	 270-4654
Area 13: Lowell North of Washington
      Gilbert Ochoa	 562 884-7193
Area 14: Lowell South of Washington
      Carina Franck-Pantone 	 675-3653
Area 15: Olive North of Washington
      OPEN
Area 16: Olive South of Washington
      Connie Major	 547-7404
Area 17: Bomo Koral
       Juan Miramontes	 309-6491
Area 18: Washington St.	
       Kurt & Jen Preston	 547-4895
Area 19: 10th between Westwood and Baker
       Cheryl Yarnall	 542-7512
Area 20: Flower St. between Wash. and 15th	
       Delilah Mendez	 725-6357
Area 21: Flower St. between 10th and Wash
       Maco Long	  (949) 387-4446
Area 22: Flower St. between Civic Center and 10th
       Jose Palacios	 835-0980
	 All numbers 714 unless otherwise indicated

Block Block REPRESENTATIVESREPRESENTATIVES City Contact Information
Police Services West End Office	 647-5062
Police  (non-emergency)		 834-4211
Police admin. business		  245-8665
Police and Fire (Emergency)	 911
Animal services (lost pets, barking)   245-8792 
Code Enforcement		  667-2780 
Graffiti Hotline	                      877-786-7824
Obstructing Trees & Bushes	 647-3380
Permit Parking (Frank Orellana) 	 647-5614
Permit Parking Complaints	 245-8225
Potholes (Public Works)		  647-3380
SAUSD School Police		  558-5535
School Traffic Concerns		  647-5619 
Street Cleaning (Public Works)	 647-3380
Street Lights (Edison)	        800-655-4555
Street Lights (City)		  647-3380
Traffic Engineering		  647-5619
Traffic Signals			   647-5620
Trash Pick Up (Waste Mgmt.)	 558-7761
Tree Trimming			   647-3380
Vector Control (County)		  971-2421
Water Bill			   647-5454
Wilson School			   564-8100
All numbers (714) unless indicated otherwise
A more complete listing can be found on the WSNA website. 

If you have a smartphone or a tablet, you'll want to download the 
free "My Santa Ana" app from the Apple App Store or Google Play. 
With it you can report graffiti, street light problems, potholes, 
tree issues, water wasting, etc as well as get phone #'s
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Visit us at our Chevron ExtraMile station
801 N. Bristol Street at W. Civic Center Dr.

Santa Ana, CA 92703

www.gmoc.com
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 Washington Square'sSquare's 2019-20 
    Officers & Board of Directors

www.plumfieldschool.com

714-547-5771
2112 E Santa Clara Ave.
Corner of Tustin Ave & Santa Clara Ave

Lic #304370274

Potty training available
Now Enrolling 2 year olds

A traditional developmental curriculum
For Pre-School Children ages 2 to 6

2, 3, or 5-day Programs Available
Open 7 am – 6 pm

Full and Half Day Preschool

Free Comprehensive In-Home Assessment

Servicing all of Orange County

714-501-9801 
www.carefreehomecare.net

• Customized Managed 
Care Plan for You 

• Maintain Your 
Independence 
& Quality of Life 

• Fully Insured and 
Professional Staff 
with “hands that serve 
and hearts that care”

Quality senior care is 
what we do - 

Compassion and Integrity 
is who we are. CA Home Care Organization License #304700143

“They are reliable and communicative. 
They have wonderfully trained caregivers. 

They are by far the best.”   
Connie M.

Let's Talk Let's Talk TRASH!  TRASH!  part 2part 2

OFFICERS
President Keren Clark	 928-830-6306 
Vice President  Pat Lenahan	 547-3988 
Secretary  Jeff Qualey	 721-5333 
Treasurer  Don Harvey 	 308-4425 
Treasurer  Carlos Araujo	 308-4425
BOARD MEMBERS 
January Smith	 949-404-6408
Jeff Qualey	 721-5333 
Karen Wevers	 949-295-4979
Pat Lenahan 	 547-3988
Sam Puzzo	 308-0050
Susan van der Roest	 319-4457
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Com-Link Rep  Pat Lenahan	 547-3988 
Membership  Kirsten Sketch	  721-8795  
Hospitality  Nancy Lutz	 836-9110 
Newsletter Editor  Maureen Tiritilli	 309-2229 
Website  David Jirik 	 543-9079 
Ad Manager  Martin van der Roest	 834-1200 
Trees  Susan van der Roest	 319-4457 
unless otherwise noted, all area codes are 714

Love this neighborhood!!			 
					       

This article is continued from the July 2020 Edition…...

Electronic Waste – Take to a Household Hazardous Waste 
Collection Center. Drop off locations: 6411 Oak Canyon, 
Irvine 92618, 1071 N. Blue Gum St. Anaheim 92806.  17121 
Nichols St. Huntington Beach 92647. Hours 9am-3pm Tues-
Sat. More info (714) 834-4000.

Batteries – Take to a Household Hazardous Waste Col-
lection Center (pick up a free battery bucket to store old 
batteries for future disposal), retailer or location that has 
a battery take-back program.

Tires – Tires should not be thrown in curbside bins. Visit 
earth 911.com to find 
a retailer nearby that 
accepts them 

This is just a partial !  
Questions—call Waste 
Management Customer 
Service Center at (714) 
558-7761.



P R O U D WA S H I N G TO N 
S Q UA R E R E S I D E N T

REPRESENTING WASHINGTON 
SQUARE RESIDENTS FOR 

OVER 20 YEARS

I am passionate about my profession 

and the clients whose properti es I am 

entrusted to represent. When you 

hire me to assist you in the sale or 

purchase of your home, you’re not only 

benefi ti ng from my local knowledge 

& experience, but from the support 

services provided by my expert team.  

I am committ ed to this wonderful neighborhood 

because, like you, I cherish the uniqueness of our 

community. And working with you will be my pleasure!

Seven Gables DRE #00745605. Informati on deemed reliable, although not guaranteed. 

SARAH COVARRUBIAS
714.928.1303
SarahCRealtor@gmail.com
www.sevengables.com
DRE #00911629


